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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ January 2019 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

February 7th, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors open 

at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
FEBRUARY 2019 

 
Thanks to our Commissioner Wayne Dukes, our 2019 Association had their 
installation at our first Association Meeting of the Year.  Everyone is well pre-
pared for any challenges we will face this year and hopefully there will not be 
many. 
 
Everyone asks what are your New Years Resolutions?  Well mine are a few – 
most importantly that our community steps up and starts volunteering for our 
committees.  I know that people say “I really don’t have the time or I’m not 
good at that or I would love to but not this year”.   
 
I am only speaking for my husband and me but we came out here to retire and 
enjoy all the beauty of this community and from the second year we came here 
one or both of us has been involved in some sort of committee or now the as-
sociation board.  Yes we don’t have time as we like to travel, yes we weren’t 
good at all of this but slowly fell into place and I hope that we’ve met your ex-
pectations and yes, I would have loved to say not this year but somehow got 

(Continued on page 3) 

2019 HBPOA Board of Directors 

L to R:  Director Toby Wightman, Director Joe Wachs, Director Gladys Moore,  
Director Fran Baird, Director Joy Martinez, Secretary Pat Cordova,   

Treasurer Bud Frase, Vice President Benny Martinez, President Kathy Frase, 
swearing them in is County Commissioner Wayne Dukes. 

 



2 

 

 

 

REMODELED Beautiful WATERFRONT Home in Hernando 
Beach - POOL - Low Flood Insurance - Direct Access to the Gulf - 
Covered Lanai - Two Bedroom - Two Bathroom - 1 Car Garage. 
Granite Counters, Wood Cabinets, Stainless Steel Appliances, 
Large Ceramic Tile Floors, Newer Bathroom. 
 
$247,900  
 
Call the Oakland Team of Re/Max Advantage Realty for a person-
al view of this Beautiful home. 
 
Would love to sell your home too !! Please 
call the Oakland Team of Re/max Ad-
vantage Realty for Results that Move You ! 
 
TheOaklandTeam.com 
TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com 
Certified Marketing Luxury Marketing Spe-
cialist 
 
Sharie Oakland 352-584-5026 
Brittney Oakland 352-616-8200 

 

 

mailto:TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
February 8th for publication  

in our March Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

caught in that whirlwind and here we are.  So please, 
everyone, take a little time, volunteer and join a commit-
tee.   
 
With our Hospitality what better way to get to know your 
neighbors and even the businesses, the Sheriff , the 
County Officials when you request material to put into 
our Welcome Bags to share with the community.  Yes 
even though it is not the sole task of this committee, but 
there are events to plan.   
 
With the GAC, you all know the number of issues we 
have been challenged with and what better way to be in 
the heart of all this, researching, meeting, standing up 
for the community in meetings, etc. than becoming a 
member of this committee.   
 
With Landscaping, like the outdoors, which I believe 
many of you do or you would not have moved out here 
with all the canals, forestry, parks so why not give a few 
hours weeding, giving ideas on landscaping – maybe 
you see a change in the pattern, or know of some flower 
that would fit perfectly in with all the rest.   
 
So I just know that next month many of you will step up 
and join us in these great adventures! 
 
February is the month of LOVE with Valentine’s Day 
falling in the middle of the month – and so we all need to 
take the time and show our love to our country, our 
community, our friends and our families.  Hugs are real-
ly important things and I don’t know about you, but when 
I get a hug it makes my day.  So this month let’s pass 
out those hugs!   
 
Each month we try to select speakers that will come and 
introduce themselves and provide important and educa-
tional information to all of us on the many departments 
that are held by the county.  Also organizations that are 
throughout our county that you may not even know ex-
ist.  What do you think about our speakers?  Do you 
want to hear and see someone come to the meeting 
that you would like information from?  If so I am asking 
that you contact our Vice President Benny Martinez – 
Benny is on Next Door – and let him know.  We are 
open to any suggestions. 
 
I hope that this year we can continue to stand together 
as a community and that we get the opportunity to enjoy 
all this beauty that we see each day.  As we all know life 
is much too short to go through it with our eyes closed.  
So like the saying states “let’s go around and smell the 
roses!” 
 
Happy February! 
 
Kathleen Frase 
President  
Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
 
 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2019 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Benny Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Bud Frase - (352)340-4309 
Director:  Fran Baird - (352)650-9213 

Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 
Director:  Toby Wightman - (352)600-9753 

Director:  Joe Wachs - (352)610-9098 
Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 

 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs—John Paul Reeve 
Hospitality—Fran Baird - (352)596-4407 

Landscaping Committee—Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

 

Board Meetings held the morning before the Membership Meeting. 
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MINUTES OF HBPOA MEETING, 
COAST GUARD BUILDING 

January 10, 2019, @ 7:00 PM 
 

     The first meeting for the New Year of Hernan-
do Beach Property Owners’ Association was 
called to order at 7:10 PM by Kathy Frase, Presi-
dent, who led those present in the Pledge of Alle-
giance. 
 
     Kathy then invited Wayne Dukes, Dist. 2 
County Commissioner to install our slate of offic-
ers for this calendar year:  Kathy Frase, Pres; 
Benny Martinez, V-Pres; Bud Frase, Treasurer; 
Pat Cordova, Rec. Sec; Fran Baird, Director; Joy 
Martinez, Director; Toby Wightman, Director; Joe 
Wachs, Director; and Gladys Moore, Past Pres. 
Director.  Wayne asked all board members to 
come forward and installed us as a group. 
 
     Benny Martinez presented a check for $400 to 
Noreen St. Jean, Director of Development for the 
Hernando County Boys and Girls Club to be 
used to assist in their many services to the chil-
dren of HC who need and benefit from them.  
Currently the local program serves over 1800 
children.  Noreen went into a lot of detail about 
all the services that are provided and the impact 
that this has on the boys and girls in our county 
who benefit from their various programs.  She 
also pointed out that of the moneys that are giv-
en to the Boys and Girls Club, 88% of the dona-
tions go directly to services for the children.  
Kathy informed us that from the moneys that 
were raised from raffles at the Christmas party 
and also the Crafts Fair at the Fire Department 
before Christmas, we also donated $200 to the 
firemen’s charity, Operation Heartfelt. 
 
     Our guest speaker was next introduced by 
Benny:  Carmen Bruno, the Recycling Coordina-
tor for the Department of Solid Waste and Recy-
cling of Hernando County.  Mr. Bruno came in 
pulling a large garbage container, one of thou-
sands that are being distributed by Republic Ser-
vices over the next few weeks.  This particular 
container will be used in conjunction with mecha-
nized trucks that will pick it up and empty the 
contents, hands free.  This will allow the new 
trucks to be manned by only one person.  He ex-
plained the proper way to have the container 
waiting at the curbside on trash day and empha-

(Continued on page 6) 
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sized that as of Feb. 4
th
, only garbage that is in 

the container will be picked up.  He further ex-
plained that our trash pickup will remain the same 
as it is now except that the actual pickup days 
may shift.  It was interesting to hear about our 
county landfill, size, location, etc., as well as 
some innovative ways they are managing it, 
some of which have been pioneering. 
 
    Mr. Bruno next addressed the issue of recy-
cling, encouraging everyone to recycle.  He stat-
ed that we will continue to use the recycling bins 
using the same criteria for how and what we re-
cycle.  He explained some of the issues involved 
in what is accepted for recycling. 
 
     A number of questions were entertained and 
answered by our speaker, most of which added 
more detail and understanding of the program.  
He also informed us that there are going to be 
opportunities to tour the county landfill location 
and these will be publicized on the website.  Be-
sides the obvious reasons for taking advantage 
of this opportunity to learn more about their oper-
ation, he enticed us with descriptions of the vari-

ous birds and animals that can be found there 
and also the incredible views that one may expe-
rience there.  All in all, his presentation was very 
informative as well as entertaining! 
     Kathy thanked our speaker for his presenta-
tion and then asked for a motion to accept the 
minutes as presented in the Beachcomber.  Ben-
ny Martinez’s motion was seconded by Joy Mar-
tinez and the motion passed. 
 
     Bud Frase gave the Treasurer’s Report as fol-
lows:  Balance on hand as of Nov. 1, 2018 was 
$20,273.89 and on Dec. 31, 2018 was 
$27,166.52.  The report will be filed for audit. 
      
REPORTS: 
 
     Landscaping….Gladys Moore happily report-
ed that there have been no accidents recently at 
either the Triangle or at Hwy. 19 site.  There will 
be weeding this Sat at 10 AM at the Triangle and 
any kind volunteer who would like to help will 
make the task much easier! Gladys also stated 
that she and Fran Baird and another volunteer 
are going to be consulting with a local nursery to 
explore how some of the area could be replanted 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 8) 
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We support Firefighters, Police, EMT, EMS, and 911 Dispatchers. 
Paid, volunteer, current or retired!!  

 

 

 

 

 

Purchase a home through the Keck Team of Keller Williams Realty 
and we will refund your home inspection (ask about rules & re-
quirements) at closing. Contact us 352-593-0833 or check out our 
site: 

FIRSTRESPONDERHOMEBUYERBONUS.COM 

352-593-0833 · FIND US ON FB, INSTAGRAM or WWW.THEKECKSSELLFLORIDA.COM 
FREE HOME WARRANTY WITH THIS AD AT CLOSING 

http://FIRSTRESPONDERHOMEBUYERBONUS.COM
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to cut back on some of the weeds, etc., and to 
help the upkeep of the area to not be so labor 
intensive. 
 
     Hospitality…..Kathy reminded us of the vari-
ous duties of the committee and encouraged 
interested members to consider signing up to 
serve on this committee as well as the other 
committees, all of which are in need of new 
members. 
 
     Publicity/Beachcomber…..Jen Brown in-
formed us that this month’s deadline for any 
submissions has been moved to the 14th since 
our POA meeting tonight is on the 10th because 
of the holiday. 
 
     Port Authority…..Benny Martinez stated that 
the meeting won’t be until next week and he 
had no report to give tonight as a result of the 
timing. 
 
     Crime Watch…..Joe Wachs gave a very in-
teresting and detailed report of the meeting 

which was held last night, where the County 
Sheriff installed their slate of officers for 2019:  
Larry Mayer, Pres; Joe Wachs, V-Pres; Carolyn 
Manno, Sec; and Kelly Reeves, Treas.  Joe 
gave a lot of detail about the function of Crime 
Watch and its importance to our community and 
the things that we as residents can do to assist 
in keeping our community safer including be-
coming involved with the program.  He encour-
aged us to come to a monthly meeting (second 
Wed of each month at the VFW).  Their next 
luncheon will be on 1/30 at 12 noon at Zig Zags.  
He also talked about several upcoming projects 
to raise money for Crime Watch. 
 
     GAC…..John Paul Reese who is now the di-
rector invited any interested persons to sign up 
for this very important committee. 
 
BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION: 
 
     Old Business…Kathy stated that 2019 calen-
dars are still for sale and can be obtained from 
Gladys Moore.  This year will determine if this 
project will continue for future years.  Only 200 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 9) 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

  

calendars (usually 300) will be printed and the 
way that they are sold will be changed to mini-
mize the opportunity for people to request cal-
endars and then not show up to purchase them. 
 
     New Business…..Kathy had several items to 
present, the first of which was a call for three 
volunteers to serve on the Audit Committee 
since it is that time of year when our financial 
books need to be audited.  Diana Frederic, 
Cathy Jasper, and Bill Jasper generously volun-
teered to serve.  The second item was a request 
for volunteers to help Joy Martinez put together 
a book based upon the extensive research on 
the history of Hernando Beach that Joy has 
done. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
     Feb. Speaker…..Kathy announced that Jeff 
Rogers, County Deputy Administrator will be our 
next speaker.  Kathy reminded us that it is time 
to renew membership in the POA if you have 

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 11) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2019 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts 

are available for each donation of 
$10.00 & a limited number of hats are 

available for a donation of $5.00.  
Donations benefit the Hernando Beach 

Crime Watch. Hats and shirts  
are available at the monthly  

Crime Watch meeting. 

 

HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

THURSDAY 

FEB. 7TH, 7PM 

HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

not already done so and also a good time for 
new members to join.  She also encouraged 
members to sign up for Hernando Beach 
Nextdoor, our online forum for events, discus-
sion and more, by going to their website and fol-
lowing the prompts. 
      
Wayne Dukes asked to be recognized and let 
us know that, after much debate and effort, the 
contractors for the water sports at Weeki 
Wachee will be picking up the tab for the hiring 
of a deputy who will be available hopefully daily 

to monitor boat traffic on the River and to help 
create a safer environment. 
 
     Cal Holland thanked Joe Wachs and Sarge 
Dendy for putting up and taking down the 
Christmas lights at the beach. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Cal Holland moved and Syl-
via Duke seconded the motion to adjourn at 
8:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec. 

(Continued from page 9) 
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Florida Mermaid Festival - March 16th & 17th.  This event 
has been designed to help our families, businesses and 
community relax into Spring Break. Located on the Adven-
ture Coast in beautiful Hernando County. With its water-
ways, boating, fishing & trails, Linda Pedersen Park is the 
perfect venue. This two day festival aims to please - we 
have a huge kids play area, a staggering array of food ven-
dors, quality craft vendors, live bands, kayak competitions 
and a mermaid contest. Celebrating community and busi-
ness with festival profits donated to Friends of Hernando 
County Parks & Recreation, a 501(c)(3).  Tickets $5.00. 
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Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  

Beautiful Shine and Body. 
 

Cutting and Styling Techniques  
come with Many Years of Experience and 

Modern Vision to  
Create the Perfect Style for You. 

 
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting 

as well as Ear Candling. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with 
all of the services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both  
Women and Men. 

 

 CONTEMPO SALON  
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 

Hello everyone, I am Larry Mayer, President, of 
the Hernando Beach Crime Watch and I would 
like to inform you that the new officers were 
sworn in on 9 January 2019 by Hernando County 
Sheriff Al Nienhuis. 

From time to time you’ll see an article on next-
door or in this magazine about what we’re up to 
and what we are doing to keep Hernando Beach 
safe. We are all looking forward to a safe crime 
free year. 
 
This is a good time to familiarize you with the 
work that Crime Watch provides in the Hernando 
Beach area. We are volunteers that drive the 
crime watch car in the neighborhoods, the Crime 
Watch car which was donated by Brian Pierce, a 
Hernando Beach resident, (THANKS AGAIN Bri-

HBCW Board 2018 out going form left: President George Davy, 
Vice-President Carolyn Manno, Secretary Kristie Dietz and 
Treasurer Kelly Reeve. The reason we are posting the 2018 offic-
ers is because they were never acknowledged last year. 

HBCW Board 2019 in coming from Left: Secretary Carolyn Man-
no, Vice-President Joseph Wachs, President Lawrence J. Mayer 
Sr., Treasurer Kelly Reeve and doing the swear-in ceremony 
Hernando County Sheriff Al Nienhuis. 

an!). With this vehicle we drive at various times 
during the day and night, keeping our eye and 
ears alert for suspicious activity.  We are instruct-
ed to notify the sheriff's office with what we see 
and hear and report the time and the location. 
We do not engage with any criminal activity we 
just inform the sheriff's office. 
 
In order to perform our mission, we need to main-
tain the vehicle and its cost, so, here is where 
you come in to help us help you. We have to ask 
for donations at your local restaurants and busi-
nesses that you may frequent. When you see the 
Crime Watch donation container please drop 
whatever you can in that container and that will 
help us buy the fuel for the vehicle and the 
maintenance that it needs on occasion. Also, we 
have a luncheon every month that rotates be-
tween all of the restaurants in Hernando Beach. 
For each plate served the restaurant donates $2, 
the lunch menu usually runs around $10 plus 
drink. So, in order to help with that donation is-
sue, we have come up with a fun way to cele-
brate the Crime Watch organization and our vol-
unteers in Hernando Beach we have scheduled a 
fundraiser for Crime Watch. 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

3415 Croaker Dr., Hernando Beach South 
Indirect Gulf Access. AE Flood Zone. 
3 BR/2 BA  Tri-Level with Gulf Views 
Private Master Suite, Pool. $425,000 

4329 Bellaire Dr., Hernando Beach 
Fantastic Location and Direct Gulf Access 
Nearly 140 ft of Water Frontage   
2 BR/1 BA. New Appliances. Asking 
$272,000 
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Kathy & Benny present a check for $400 to 
Noreen St. Jean, Director of Development for the 
Hernando County Boys and Girls Club. 
MISSION:  
We enable all young people, especially those 
who need us most, to reach their fullest po-
tential as productive, caring and responsible 
citizens.  
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RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 
 
Hernando County citizens with trash service also 
have weekly curbside recycling collection includ-
ed in their service. Curbside recycling is collected 
with a two bin system where residents sort card-
board and paper in one bin and plastics #1-7, 
aluminum and tin in a second bin. Please note 
that our curbside program does not include glass. 
These bins are then picked up by our contractor 
and delivered to the Northwest Waste Manage-
ment Facility. The material is then further sorted 
and prepared for shipment to various locations by 
a contractor.   
 
If you currently subscribe to curbside trash ser-
vice through Republic Services, once per week 
curbside Recycling is included in your service at 
no additional cost. 
 
To get started with curbside recycling please call 
Republic Services at (352) 540-6457 to have 
your freebins delivered and determine your recy-
cling pickup day. 
 

On your pickup day, place all of your paper and 
cardboard in one container and aluminum, tin, 
and plastics in the second container. Place the 
containers curbside before 6 a.m. on your service 
day. 
 
Curbside recycling is a great opportunity to help 
yourself, your community and the environment. 
 
Sorting Your Recycling for Collection 
 
One bin for Paper and Cardboard 

• Magazines 

• Paper bags 

• Office paper 

• Junk Mail 

• Telephone books 

• Newspapers 

• Cereal boxes 

• Cracker boxes 

• Soda boxes 

• Beer boxes 

• Corrugated cardboard 
 

(Continued on page 19) 
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One bin for Plastic, Aluminum and Tin 

• Aluminum beverage and food cans 

• Tin (steel) cans 

• Plastics #1 thru #7 

• Milk, soda water bottles 

• Cooking oil and salad dressing bottles 

• shampoo and lotion bottles 

• laundry detergent and window cleaner 
bottles 

 
Exceptions: No motor oil or other automotive 
lubricant containers. One partial can of oil will 
contaminate the WHOLE bin of plastics. 
 
Items Not Recycled Curbside 
 
The following items are not recycled curbside but 
may be taken to an appropriate disposal or recy-
cling location. Please call Hernando County Solid 
Waste (352) 754-4112 or visit our website for 
more information on recycling these items and for 
a list of drop off locations. 
 

• Glass, Light bulbs, Mirrors 

• Chemicals, Pesticides, Paint 

• Styrofoam, packing material 

• Medicine or medicine bottles 

• Toys, Clothing 

• Cookware and Dishes 

• Foam: pillows, carpet padding 

• Small appliances / electronics 

• Trash 

• Scrap Metal 
 
 

YARD WASTE PICK-UP 
 

If you subscribe to curbside trash collection ser-
vice through Republic Services, weekly yard 
waste collection is included in your service. Yard 
waste collection occurs EVERY WEDNESDAY, 
except for designated holidays - New Year’s Day, 
Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas 
Day. Residents should follow the set out proce-
dures below for curbside collection: 

• Residential Yard Waste collection is limited to 
a total of twelve containers, bags, bundles, or 

(Continued from page 17) 

(Continued on page 23) 

tel:3527544112
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COMMUNITY 

 

 

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998 
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experience 

Builders 

Around 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

State License CGC044314 
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HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
FUNDRAISER FEBRUARY 16th  

 
(Two days after Valentine Day) 
 
Location: Drunken Mullet  
 
Time: 12 noon to 6 pm 
 
Let the festivities begin  
 
Music:  Three groups  
 
Comedy show direct from Panama Beach  
 
50/50--$2 for 1 ticket, $5-3, $10-7, $15-11, $20-
15 at least $50 guarantee to winner. 
Fun jail & Dunk tank 
Sport car show  
Venders area (venders needed) 
 
On behalf of the Hernando Beach Crime Watch  
Organization Thank You! 
 
Larry Mayer,  
President, HBCW 

equivalent of yard waste, per pickup. (Trash 
collection is limited to a total of three contain-
ers) 

• For larger quantities contact Republic Ser-
vices in advance. An additional fee will apply 

• Containers and bags, including content, shall 
be a maximum of 45 gallons in size and not to 
exceed fifty pounds each 

• Bundled yard waste is limited to bundles not 
in excess of fifty pounds and four feet in 
length 

• Branches/limbs cannot exceed four inches in 
diameter or four feet in length 

• Live Christmas trees may be disposed of on 
your regularly scheduled yard waste day if 
trees are cut to under 4 foot lengths & 
cleaned of all decorations, including tinsel 

• Customers shall set out containers of yard 
waste no later than 6 a.m. on the designated 
collection day and no earlier than 6 p.m. the 
day prior to the designated collection day 

(Continued from page 19) 

(Continued on page 24) 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

• Customers shall set out yard waste within six 
feet or as near to the roadway abutting the 
customer's property as safely possible 

• Although every effort is made to keep areas 
clean of spilled yard waste, some spillage 
may occur when transferring loose yard waste 
from the container to the truck 

 
Alternative Disposal Options 
 
• Hernando County Residents may take their 

own yard waste to one of our three locations 
for disposal 

• Residents may dispose of a combined total of 
up to 2,000 lbs of all types of solid waste per 
year for free 

• It is a violation of Hernando County Ordinance 
to dump yard waste or other waste on any va-
cant property, private property or public rights 
of way 

• Commercial businesses are required to take 
waste to the Northwest Landfill and be 
charged the appropriate tipping fee for dispos-
al 

(Continued from page 23) 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

2 

 

3 4 5 6 

 

7 

HBPOA 

Membership Meeting 

8 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

9 

 

 

10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

 

 

11 

 

 

12 13 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

 

 

 

14 15 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

16 

Crime Watch Fund-

raiser @ Drunken 

Mullet 

17 18 

US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

 

 

19 20 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

 

 

 

21 22 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

23 

 

24 

Machine Gun Shoot 

 

 

25 
 
 
 
 

 

26 

 

27 28 To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 02/10/2019. 

February 2019 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, February 2019 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

     Fri 01 Sat 02 

     

Low Tide −0.34 ft 
07:08 
High Tide 2.18 ft 
12:33 
Low Tide 1.19 ft 
18:41 
High Tide 2.82 ft 
23:02 

Low Tide −0.44 ft 
07:50 
High Tide 2.29 ft 
13:09 
Low Tide 1.06 ft 
19:29 
High Tide 2.90 ft 
23:48 

Sun 03 Mon 04 Tue 05 Wed 06 Thu 07 Fri 08 Sat 09 

Low Tide −0.49 ft 
08:26 
High Tide 2.38 ft 
13:39 
Low Tide 0.92 ft 
20:10 

High Tide 2.95 ft 
00:30 
Low Tide −0.49 ft 
08:58 
High Tide 2.44 ft 
14:06 
Low Tide 0.79 ft 
20:48 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
01:09 
Low Tide −0.45 ft 
09:27 
High Tide 2.50 ft 
14:32 
Low Tide 0.67 ft 
21:23 

High Tide 2.95 ft 
01:46 
Low Tide −0.39 ft 
09:54 
High Tide 2.55 ft 
14:56 
Low Tide 0.56 ft 
21:58 

High Tide 2.90 ft 
02:22 
Low Tide −0.29 ft 
10:21 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
15:20 
Low Tide 0.46 ft 
22:33 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
02:58 
Low Tide −0.17 ft 
10:48 
High Tide 2.68 ft 
15:44 
Low Tide 0.37 ft 
23:09 

High Tide 2.66 ft 
03:37 
Low Tide 0.00 ft 
11:18 
High Tide 2.73 ft 
16:10 
Low Tide 0.30 ft 
23:49 

Sun 10 Mon 11 Tue 12 Wed 13 Thu 14 Fri 15 Sat 16 

High Tide 2.47 ft 
04:21 
Low Tide 0.23 ft 
11:49 
High Tide 2.76 ft 
16:39 

Low Tide 0.25 ft 
00:34 
High Tide 2.24 ft 
05:14 
Low Tide 0.51 ft 
12:26 
High Tide 2.75 ft 
17:15 

Low Tide 0.22 ft 
01:30 
High Tide 2.00 ft 
06:24 
Low Tide 0.83 ft 
13:10 
High Tide 2.72 ft 
18:00 

Low Tide 0.16 ft 
02:41 
High Tide 1.85 ft 
07:57 
Low Tide 1.14 ft 
14:12 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
19:00 

Low Tide 0.01 ft 
04:05 
High Tide 1.90 ft 
09:41 
Low Tide 1.35 ft 
15:39 
High Tide 2.72 ft 
20:15 

Low Tide −0.26 ft 
05:26 
High Tide 2.09 ft 
11:07 
Low Tide 1.38 ft 
17:08 
High Tide 2.84 ft 
21:31 

Low Tide −0.57 ft 
06:32 
High Tide 2.30 ft 
12:06 
Low Tide 1.24 ft 
18:20 
High Tide 3.03 ft 
22:40 

Sun 17 Mon 18 Tue 19 Wed 20 Thu 21 Fri 22 Sat 23 

Low Tide −0.82 ft 
07:27 
High Tide 2.47 ft 
12:51 
Low Tide 1.01 ft 
19:18 
High Tide 3.23 ft 
23:40 

Low Tide −0.96 ft 
08:14 
High Tide 2.60 ft 
13:29 
Low Tide 0.74 ft 
20:08 

High Tide 3.36 ft 
00:35 
Low Tide −0.96 ft 
08:58 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
14:03 
Low Tide 0.47 ft 
20:55 

High Tide 3.40 ft 
01:27 
Low Tide −0.83 ft 
09:38 
High Tide 2.76 ft 
14:35 
Low Tide 0.23 ft 
21:41 

High Tide 3.31 ft 
02:17 
Low Tide −0.58 ft 
10:17 
High Tide 2.83 ft 
15:05 
Low Tide 0.05 ft 
22:26 

High Tide 3.12 ft 
03:06 
Low Tide −0.26 ft 
10:52 
High Tide 2.87 ft 
15:36 
Low Tide −0.06 ft 
23:11 

High Tide 2.83 ft 
03:55 
Low Tide 0.10 ft 
11:27 
High Tide 2.90 ft 
16:06 
Low Tide −0.07 ft 
23:59 

Sun 24 Mon 25 Tue 26 Wed 27 Thu 28   

High Tide 2.49 ft 
04:47 
Low Tide 0.47 ft 
12:01 
High Tide 2.88 ft 
16:40 

Low Tide −0.00 ft 
00:50 
High Tide 2.14 ft 
05:46 
Low Tide 0.81 ft 
12:37 
High Tide 2.81 ft 
17:18 

Low Tide 0.11 ft 
01:51 
High Tide 1.86 ft 
07:00 
Low Tide 1.11 ft 
13:19 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
18:06 

Low Tide 0.20 ft 
03:07 
High Tide 1.73 ft 
08:40 
Low Tide 1.35 ft 
14:21 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
19:09 

Low Tide 0.17 ft 
04:37 
High Tide 1.82 ft 
10:28 
Low Tide 1.46 ft 
15:51 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
20:28 
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Sarah Mamo, Realtor® Salesperson 
    

John Mamo Realtor®  

Download our app 
by texting kwz4x3p 
to 87778 or visit our  

website www.mamoteam.com 

Contact us today for a Free Market  
Analysis to see what your home is 

worth.  
352-688-3328 

Two Locations to Serve You Better:   
3193 Shoal Line Blvd                                     2715 Forest Road 

Hernando Beach, FL 34607                         Spring Hill, FL 34606 

For All Your Real Estate Needs 

Move With Mamo 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before January 29, 2018. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

 

 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 

 

Big Home on Main Channel. 5 bedrooms, 4 baths, remodeled, salt 

water pool, elevator, metal roof, new double pane windows & 

sliding doors, generator, tankless water heater, huge kitchen gran-

ite counters and wood cabinets, ss range hood & pot rack. Bonus 

rooms too and room for your BIG boat with boat lift & roof. Extra 

canal at side - protected boat slip. $625,000.00 


